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On behalf of the volunteers and staff of Veritas Federal Credit Union, welcome 
to our annual meeting, celebrating 47 years of serving the Nissan family. Our 

vision is to be the preferred financial services provider for all employees and 
family members of Nissan NA, its affiliates and subsidiaries, as well as of our 
other select employer groups.   

We’re grateful to report again that the viability of our financial institution 
has been validated by both the NCUA examination and a CPA audit. 

2020 was challenging for everyone, and your credit union was no exception. 
Last March, a tornado destroyed our Canton office, beginning an eight-month 

residency in temporary quarters until our branch could be restored. Shortly 
thereafter, the COVID-19 pandemic ushered in quarantines, social distancing, and 

working from home. Our assets grew as the world hunkered down into a new normal. We were able 
to maintain our normal hours of operation thanks to masks, hand sanitizer, and the grit displayed by 
our staff.

We lost our dear friend and colleague in September with the passing of Executive Operations 
Manager, Dale Phillips, CCUE. 

With perseverance, determination and agility, Veritas weathered these storms and stayed on track 
with the construction of our new Headquarters facility at 685 Ken Pilkerton Drive in Smyrna, just 
across from Gate 3. The new office features an ATM and drive-up access, a much improved member 
service area, and plenty of room to grow. 

Our future looks bright, thanks to members like you entrusting Veritas. We continue to grow, 
prosper, and expand to better serve our members’ needs.

The Board, Supervisory Committee, and staff at VFCU thank you for your ongoing support.  

Michelle Garcia, Chairman, Board of Directors

The Supervisory Committee is the credit union’s audit committee—a kind of “watch dog” for the 
members. The Committee has oversight in the areas of compliance, fraud prevention, proper risk 
assessment and cash management, and is also available for members in case of any personal issues 
that cannot be resolved by credit union management. The Committee consists of members who have 
volunteered, and who were appointed by the Board of Directors. 
The Committee’s role includes continuing to ensure VFCU management and the Board of Directors fulfill 
their responsibilities as good stewards of the members’ money. This is partly accomplished through 
regular audits and onsite visits at each of the credit union’s locations. G. David Edwards, CPA, our 
independent auditor, performs a complete and thorough audit of the credit union’s financial records. Mr. 
Edwards has once again issued an unqualified opinion in 2020, showing that the financial statements of 
Veritas Federal Credit Union fairly represent the financial condition of the credit union.
As members of the credit union, Committee members take seriously the obligation and responsibility to 
ensure the safety and soundness of Veritas Federal Credit Union and its ongoing operations. On behalf 
of Reggie Knighten, Dorris Russell, and Johnny Coleman, I thank you for this opportunity to serve.

Mike Davis, Supervisory Committee Chairman
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